
Welcome to our News Roundup for 20 February 2025. 

Please circulate this widely so that the great events and opportunities

here can benefit as many as possible.

Events

 

Community Faith Walk in Kensigton and Chelsea Monday 24

February 2025 10am W11 4SG 

Preparing to Preach to an Unfamiliar Congregation Date: Tuesday,

25 February 2025 Time: 7:30 - 9pm via Zoom. Email

rgoldring23@gmail.com

Talking about...Holiday Clubs 27 February 7-8pm Online Book here

URC Youth Assembly 7 - 9 March 2025 Kings Park Conference Centre

NN3 6LL Book here

Holy Communion Presidency Training for Authorised Elders

via Zoom, 7:30 to 9:30 pm on Monday 10 March 2025.

 Contact: Julian Templeton, Training and Development Officer

Email: training@urcthamesnorth.org.uk

Discipleship Matters Tuesday 25th March and Monday 28th April. 3pm

or 7.30pm The link is the same as ever

https://us06web.zoom.us/j/96647460063?

pwd=dnhRWGtlK2tQdUpPUGo0OXRwTWRMUT09

Time for Jesus - the Musical Saturday 12 April and Sunday 13 April

2025 at 7pm St Mary's Church, Church End, Hendon NW4 4JT

IOPT in Focus: Exploring Apartheid & the Occupation Wednesday

30 April 2025. For the Zoom link commitmentforlife@urc.org.uk

Thames North and Southern Synod Youth Residential 29 May-1

June 2025 www.bit.ly/residential2025

IOPT in Focus: Antisemitism Wednesday 18 June 2025. For the Zoom

link commitmentforlife@urc.org.uk

 

mailto:rgoldring23@gmail.com
http://www.bit.ly/URCTalkingAbout
https://linktr.ee/URCYouthAssembly
mailto:training@urcthamesnorth.org.uk
https://us06web.zoom.us/j/96647460063?pwd=dnhRWGtlK2tQdUpPUGo0OXRwTWRMUT09
https://us06web.zoom.us/j/96647460063?pwd=dnhRWGtlK2tQdUpPUGo0OXRwTWRMUT09
mailto:commitmentforlife@urc.org.uk
http://www.bit.ly/residential2025


News

Butterflies and Bees: spreading the

pollen of peace

In Ilford’s urban-dense, nature-depleted town centre, you’ll find

a group of people from the Vine Church Ilford, striving to spread

the “pollen of peace”.

 

Led by a team including Ruth and Peter Musgrave and Sheila Baldwin,

the group are in the midst of creating a “pollinated pathway” to

encourage butterflies and bees to spread within the town centre and to

come from other places.

 

Peter, who has recently returned from a trip to Bangladesh, where he

supports and draws nature inspiration from the Bangladeshi Taizé

community, explains just how important butterflies and bees are in

nature, and their correlation in spreading the Good News.

 

“Whenever you see a butterfly, it brings joy,” said Peter. “Our work in the

town centre follows on from our weekly gardening club, which restarts in

March, where we work with our local Salvation Army on its Malachi Place

project which supports homeless people, who come to help us tend to

our gardens.

 



“Everything needs some kind of pollination to spread. We have three very

small gardens in Ilford town centre, and we work to highlight the value of

butterflies and bees, and pollinated plants, which flower better. We’re

also growing vegetables for food and use organic seeds because modern

seeds developed using pesticides won’t attract butterflies.”

Peter went on to explain the importance of butterflies and bees.

“They’re essential to the eco system. They’re essential in keeping our eco

system alive. Their work supports other insects, which supports other

birds, mammals and bats, which supports their food and shelter.

“The previous government allowed a pesticide to be used in Britain, after

Brexit, that meant that millions of bees were killed. Now the current

government is moving forward with a complete ban on bee-killing

pesticides.

 

“When pesticides are used, the pollination sequence is interrupted. In our

gardens, we use organic seeds, which brings an oasis to the town. Seeds

made using pesticides do not attract butterflies and bees.”

Peter likens the process of butterflies and bees to being Jesus to those in

need in our communities. His passion for nature and the winged insects

dates back to when he was a young student following reports on TV

about the devasting Bhola cyclone which struck the then East Pakistan,

now Bangladesh, and India’s West Bengal in 1970. As many as 500,000

people died. The following year came the Bangladesh genocide where up

to 3 million Bengalis were killed.

 

Peter wanted to do something to help. He turned to Tower Hamlets,

which has the largest Bangladeshi community in England and Wales,

where he worked for many years as a youth worker. Bangladesh is one of

four regions supported by Commitment for Life, the URC’s global justice

programme.

 



In 1989, Peter, his wife Ruth and their three children got the chance to

live and work in Bangladesh working with the Church of Bangladesh

(COB’s) Social Development Programme. Ruth worked in women’s

development, and they stayed until 1994.

 

Between 2010-2014, Peter again worked in Bangladesh through the

Mennonite Central Committee (MCC), where he lived close to the Taizé

community then in Mymensingh town.

He has maintained a relationship with the COB and the MCC and with the

Taizé Community in Bangladesh, which has moved to a rural area on COB

land.

 

“At one of the places where the Taizé community farm, you can see

outside that farming area rice growing where pesticides are used. The

difference between that land and the Taizé farming area is stark,”

continues Peter.

“In other parts, you’ll see rows and rows of banana plants. The original

flowers and plants that grew there have been eradicated along with the

insects that pollinated them.

 

“What is attractive about the Taizé community garden is that they have

lovely vegetables and fruit plants, which demand your attention because

they have lots of lovely butterflies and bees buzzing around.

“I guess I’m like a butterfly popping from place to place, as is the Taizé

community on that site. They’ve planted themselves, rooted in the

community and attract people and butterflies.

“For example, a Muslim man named Hussain who lives in a slum area in

Dhaka, the capital city of Bangladesh, has been known to the Taizé

community for 40 years. He had polio as a child and they provided

support and he travelled all the way by public transport, which was not

easy, to spend Christmas with the Taizé community there.

“He’s attracted by what they do there and in turn the community

respects him. He is a caring person and cares for people in his own area.

He’s like a butterfly. Filling up with the pollen from the Taizé community

and then spreading that pollen in his community, like the hymn The

Pollen of Peace [by Northern Ireland songwriter Roger Courtney) says

‘Christ has sown the seeds of love. Let us spread the pollen of peace

throughout our land’.

“As butterflies and bees get food from the plants that they need, people

are nourished by the Taizé community and spread that nourishment to

others in need. That’s what we try to do with our gardens in Ilford.”

Peter encourages us all to play our part in creating a pollen of peace in

our communities.

 

“Churches can become Eco Churches, Synods can become Eco Synods,

and regardless of whether you have a garden or a patio, you can grow

pollinator-friendly flowers,” he said.

 



In 2022, Vine Church Ilford’s eco work was recognised by the London

Faith and Belief Forum and the church received a Sustainability Award

from them. Vine Church Ilford members, Sheila and Peter, pictured, went

to Westminster Abbey in November to receive the award, which included

£500 to put  towards the cost of the energy saving work. 

 

Learn how your church can become an Eco Church.

Learn how your synod can become an Eco Synod. – all our synods

are Eco Synods already: five already have a Bronze award.

Learn about pollinator-friendly flowers.

Discover more URC resources on caring for creation.

 

Images: Peter and Sheila/The Vine Church Ilford. All others, ©Peter

Musgrave.

What's On

Discipleship Matters and Vital Signs

https://ecochurch.arocha.org.uk/how-eco-church-works/
https://ecochurch.arocha.org.uk/how-eco-church-works/
https://ecochurch.arocha.org.uk/denominational-awards/eco-synod/
https://ecochurch.arocha.org.uk/denominational-awards/eco-synod/
https://friendsoftheearth.uk/nature/beefriendly-plants-every-season
https://friendsoftheearth.uk/nature/beefriendly-plants-every-season
https://urc.org.uk/your-church/church-local-and-global/greenerchurch/


Would you like to find out more about the ‘Vital Signs’ resources and

initiative? Vital Signs will help us embed whole-life disciplemaking values

in every area of church life. This is a great resource which I continue to

encourage church leadership teams to use, and I am more than happy to

help you interpret the results of the free online assessment tool. 

 

Find out more at https://licc.org.uk/vital-signs/.  I will be devoting our

Zoom gatherings ‘Discipleship matters’ to promote Vital Signs and allow

people to use the assessment tool at the meeting. 

 

Next meetings are Tuesday 25th March, and Monday 28th April. 3pm or

7.30pm The link is the same as ever

https://us06web.zoom.us/j/96647460063?

pwd=dnhRWGtlK2tQdUpPUGo0OXRwTWRMUT09

 

Photo by Jon Tyson on Unsplash 

https://licc.org.uk/vital-signs/
https://us06web.zoom.us/j/96647460063?pwd=dnhRWGtlK2tQdUpPUGo0OXRwTWRMUT09
https://us06web.zoom.us/j/96647460063?pwd=dnhRWGtlK2tQdUpPUGo0OXRwTWRMUT09
https://unsplash.com/@jontyson?utm_content=creditCopyText&utm_medium=referral&utm_source=unsplash
https://unsplash.com/photos/green-and-black-labeled-box-O0ZDBYWj3jU?utm_content=creditCopyText&utm_medium=referral&utm_source=unsplash


A time of FUN, LAUGHTER, and

FELLOWSHIP exploring the theme ‘All Are

Welcome’, through creative arts, bible

stories, discussion and worship. Outdoor

activities to include, zip wire, climbing,

kayaking, raft building, team games.

Come and enjoy, All are Welcome!

Final few spaces available.

Join us THIS SUNDAY for a multi-faith summit for climate and nature!

Healing the Earth, Healing Ourselves

Sunday, 23 Feb 2025, 12.30-6pm GMT 

 

Dear Faith for the Climate network,



The time is almost upon us. In just 5 days we will be convening at Friends

House to set intentions, build our relationships, strengthen our resolve

and light the fire in each other to take action for climate and nature!

We are thrilled to be co-organising this gathering to help connect people

from different faiths and to encourage them in addressing systemic

environmental injustice. We're doing this with our lovely colleagues from

Quakers in Britain and Christian Climate Action.  

When: Sunday 23 February 2025, 12.30 – 6pm  

Where: Friends House, Euston, London NW1 2BJ

 

Book your spot and get more information here. 

Enneagram Practitioner Required

Eddie Boon, our Synod Discipleship Enabler, would be pleased to hear

from any person or church that has had contact with an Enneagram

practitioner in any way. Please let Eddie know via

disc.enab@urcthamesnorth.org.uk

https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/a-multi-faith-summit-healing-the-earth-healing-ourselves-tickets-1097150830669?aff=oddtdtcreator&_gl=1%2Alyy1gf%2A_up%2AMQ..%2A_ga%2AMTgxODI2OTM5LjE3MzM4NDkwNTM.%2A_ga_TQVES5V6SH%2AMTczNDAxMzc5Ni4yLjEuMTczNDAxMzk2NS4wLjAuMA..








The General Assembly has recommended that URC members and groups

widen/deepen their understanding of some of the fundamental issues as

to why the conflict in Israel and the occupied Palestinian territory seems

so intractable.

 

The Interfaith Enabling Group together with Commitment for Life are

hosting a series of online events, continuing with:

30 April - EXPLORING APARTHEID & THE OCCUPATION with

Charlotte Marshall, Director, Sabeel Kairos UK

 

18 June - ANTISEMITISM with Nathan Eddy, Co-Director, Council of

Christians and Jews

 

Please circulate where you think this might best be received.

For more information and a link to the webinars please contact

commitmentforlife@urc.org.uk. 

http://commitmentforlife@urc.org.uk/


 

Theology of Worship Group

invites you to our next Speaker meeting on

Preparing to Preach to an Unfamiliar

Congregation
 



Speaker: Revd. Dr. Richard Goldring

Secretary, Theology of Worship and Semi-Retired Minister

Chair:

Rev. Dr. Elizabeth Welch

Chair, Society for Ecumenical Studies (2011-2023); Co-chair International

Reformed Anglican Dialogue (2015-2022); Emeritus Honorary Ecumenical

Canon, Worcester Cathedral; Former Chair of Theology of Worship Group;

Semi-retired Minister.

Date: Tuesday, 25 February 2025

Time: 7:30 - 9pm via Zoom

 

How do you decide what to preach upon, particularly to an unfamiliar

congregation? To what extent is it helpful to use the Lectionary? Richard

will reflect upon the process by which he makes such decisions, and the

theological basis underlying that process. We expect his thoughts will

prompt lively and enjoyable discussion!

 

To book, please contact Richard: rgoldring23@gmail.com

 

Prayers for Premier Christian Radio

Wanted

mailto:rgoldring23@gmail.com


Prayers will be broadcast on Premier’s Prayers of Hope with Ian

Britton on Sundays at 7pm.

To submit a prayer, all you need to do is:

1) introduce yourself: name/ role in church/department and geographical

area

2) Pray whatever is on your heart

3) No more than 90 seconds.

 

How to record your prayer

1) Find a quiet place and use the voice recorder function on your mobile

phone

2) Keep your phone still eg flat on a table, but near to you

3) Record your prayer and then send the file to me by email.

 

Please follow this format, and feel free to submit a prayer yourself or

share across your networks. Prayers received anytime between now and

28 February would be greatly appreciated.

Ann-Marie Nye

Communications Officer

United Reformed Church

86 Tavistock Place

London

WC1H 9RT

Office: 020 7520 2715 | Mob: 07976 753 950

Email: ann-marie.nye@urc.org.uk | www.urc.org.uk



Constituency Action Network

Webinar

The next Constituency Action Network webinar is coming up on

Wednesday 26 February at 12:30pm. We will be joined by Carolyn Merry

from Place for Hope, discussing how we can engage with politics

meaningfully in an age of polarisation. Sign up below.

Sign up here

https://zoom.us/meeting/register/MHSB3cIMTn6jZ6e1ucNZRg?utm_source=JPIT&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=14890057_January%202025&dm_i=1MV9,8V58P,DFBA3B,10X23Y,1#/registration


New Faith and Politics Webpage

Are you or others in your church unsure about why Christians should be

engaging in politics? Do take a look at our faith and politics page,

unpacking some of the theology behind what we do. 

This page is a new short briefing we’ve put together to answer the

question Why should Churches engage with politics? – a question that

sometimes comes up for churches considering joining JPIT’s Constituency

Action Network.

 

Click here to find out more

JPIT Worship Resources for Lent

https://jpit.uk/can/faith-and-politics?utm_source=JPIT&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=14890057_January%202025&dm_i=1MV9,8V58P,DFBA3B,10X23L,1


JPIT was invited by the Church of Scotland to write some worship

resources for the first Sunday in Lent, 9 March. Based on the lectionary

readings, they reflect on power and change. You can access them for free

here.

Click here

Information

Synod Lay Preaching Advocate

The email adddress for Ola Lawal, the Synod Lay Preaching Advocate, is

now lpa@urcthamesnorth.org.uk 

Vacancies

https://www.churchofscotland.org.uk/worship/weekly-worship/monthly/2025-march/sunday-9-march-2025-first-sunday-in-lent-year-c?utm_source=JPIT&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=14890057_January%202025&dm_i=1MV9,8V58P,DFBA3B,10X23Z,1
mailto:lpa@urcthamesnorth.org.uk


URC Roles

For all URC Roles see here  https://urc.org.uk/jobs/ 

https://urc.org.uk/jobs/


Safeguarding Training

Synod Training Dates 2025

To book a place on any of the training listed below, please email

safeguarding@urcthamesnorth.org.uk 

 

In person training is TBA and will be limited due to the timescales within

my role and existing cover period.

 

E Learning

Foundation Training and Safeguarding Coordinators Training are available

as e-learning courses.

Simply follow the links below to access the courses.

 

Foundation Safeguarding Training 

https://www.urclearninghub.org.uk/course/view.php?id=24

 

Safeguarding Coordinators Training

https://www.urclearninghub.org.uk/course/view.php?id=70

 

Zoom Intermediate Safeguarding Training

Tuesday 25th March 2025 - 6.30pm - 9.00pm

Tuesday 22nd April 2025 – 12.30pm-3.00pm

Monday 12th May 2025 - 6.30pm- 9.00pm

Thursday 5th June 2025 - 12.30 – 3.00pm

Saturday 2nd August 2025 - 10.30am – 1.00pm

Tuesday 16th September 2025 – 6.30pm – 9.00pm

Advanced Safeguarding Training

Part 1 - Tuesday 16th September 2025 - 6.30pm – 9.00pm

Part 2 - Tuesday 23rd September 2025 - 6.30pm – 9.00pm 

mailto:safeguarding@urcthamesnorth.org.uk
https://www.urclearninghub.org.uk/course/view.php?id=24
https://www.urclearninghub.org.uk/course/view.php?id=70
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